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School District of Monroe to Hold Groundbreaking Ceremony for the New High School 
 

Monroe, WI – The School District of Monroe will celebrate the beginning of construction for the new 

Monroe High School on Tuesday, May 14th at 1:00 p.m. The groundbreaking ceremony will be held at the 

site of the new high school located east of 31st Avenue, north of 13th Street, and south of 8 ½ Street with 

parking available. Please follow signs. 

 

The groundbreaking ceremony is open to members of the community, school alumni, city officials, 

representatives from the district, Board of Education, local subcontractors, and the district’s architectural 

and construction partners. 

 

Voters went to the polls in November of 2022 and approved an $88 million referendum to fund a new high 

school with the acquisition of land; a performing arts center; site improvements; enabled the sale of the 

current high school and site; capital maintenance and mechanical system improvements at Abraham 

Lincoln Elementary School; and acquisition of furnishings, fixtures, and equipment. Construction is 

expected to last for two years.  

 

The Board of Education considered multiple locations for the school, including the existing high school site, 

eventually deciding the best and most cost-effective option was to build on farmland on the east side of 

Monroe. This is also known to the community as the B & S Property.  

 

“It is exciting to start construction of the new high school since the initial planning process began in 2017. I 

am so thankful to the Monroe community for their support of the school district, staff, and students. Offering 

new modern learning environments will result in increased student and staff engagement, stronger 

relationships between teachers and students, all while ensuring a safe and secure atmosphere for students 

to learn,” said Rodney Figueroa, District Administrator. 

 

-- MORE – 
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Huffman Keel Partners is an owner project manager.  We specialize in assisting owners with the 

process and financial management as well as FF&E (furniture, fixtures, and equipment) and construction 

oversight.  Please visit our website at www.huffmankeel.com 

Plunkett Raysich Architects is an award-winning architectural and interior design firm dedicated to 

delivering innovative design solutions. Specializing in projects that comprise the essence of communities 

– where people live, work, play, learn, worship, and retire. For more information, please visit the 

company’s website at www.prarch.com. 

CG Schmidt, a family-owned company since 1920, is a leader in quality construction management, 

general construction, and design-build services with offices in Madison and Milwaukee. The company 

serves the markets of education, healthcare, senior living, corporate, industrial, community and religious 

facilities. For more information, please visit the company’s website at www.cgschmidt.com. 
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